MISSOURI SOCIETY FOR CLINICAL SOCIAL WORK           Board Meeting Minutes          December 20, 2014

Jesse Berg Note Taker
Present:  Linda Pevnick, Al Barton, Steve Franklin, Shelly Justison, Mike George, Jesse Berg (Executive Director)

1.  Al presented on Income vs. expenses of Sept Laura event: the MSCSW had a net loss of $1,083. The board discussed that this was a success. Other outcomes such as increased membership, added benefit for MSCSW members and learning to host a large event were also mentioned.

2. There is one new member; membership is at 109 people currently. Newsletter: Mie will write an article, Linda will write a piece on marketing. Tamara, Helen and Carol are members who can contribute. Some suggested sections of the newsletter were: Resources, Letter from board, member section (new members, highlight a member, member news and accomplishments), Book review, upcoming events (MSCSW and otherwise), Non-social work sections (recipe, joke of the month, restaurant review, brewery review).

ACTION: Linda will write an article for newsletter and submit by end of Jan

ACTION: Mike will write an article for the newsletter and submit by Jan

ACTION: Jesse will remind newsletter contributors to submit articles.

3. Publication page is up and we are looking for new contributors.

ACTION: Jesse will ask Nicki M. if she would like to post her books on the site.

4. December event went well, there was a surprisingly high turn out for that time of year. Despite some technical glitches, the presentation was very well received. Next months event is Michelle S. on Intimate partner abuse. Suggested topics for upcoming events were: CBT, play therapy. Steve did not get to go to the NCADA event this month so he did not get details on the presentation space.

ACTION: Steve will get more info on the NCADA space next time he goes.

ACTION: Linda will follow up with her contact re: a play therapy presenter.

5. There was a discussion re: the proposed licensure supervisor class and the board agreed that Jesse should follow up with S Kiel to see what her thoughts on moving forward with this would be. The board did not want to replace the annual big event with this training.  Mike suggested contacting SLU and Wash U to see if there could be collaboration.

ACTION: Jesse will call S Kiel to talk further about this.

6. Annual event was discussed. Two options for speakers were considered, Mike has a contact and Shelly has a contact. Ultimately the board agreed to move forward in asking Dr Kreisman to speak on September 12th 2015 for the MSCSW annual event. 

ACTION: Shelly will contact DR Kreisman after the holidays to get more information and see if he can present. The board agreed that $1000 would be a fair honorarium for his 6 hr presentation.

7.The board discussed ethics presenters, as of now no presenter has been selected. There was agreement that the presenter should be: entertaining, have an interesting slant, relevant and engaging.

ACTION: Jesse will send out email to members asking for ideas for a topic or presenter for the ethics.

8. Jesse brought up the fact that the MSCSW should consider buying a computer to be used with the projector. There have been several technical issues that have come up recently, a MSCSW computer may help. The board discussed and agreed that it is OK to buy a computer for up to $300. The acer that Steve has seems to be a good example.

ACTION: Jesse will ID a computer and get the board’s feedback before buying.

9. Board membership: Mike announced that he will be resigning from presidency in the next 2-3 months. The board discussed the need to replace him and build board membership in general. The Board brainstormed ideas for recruitment. No current board members stated interest in becoming president. Steve mentioned that a one-on-one invite can be the most effective way of getting commitment for board membership. It was also discussed that the board should seek from without the organization for board members as well. Mike agreed to incorporate board development into his newsletter piece. Elections were also discussed, it was agreed that there should be elections this September.

ACTION: Jesse will continue to target members to join the board. He has a few leads.

ACTION: Mike will write an article for the newsletter that encourages members to become president.

ACTION: Board Members will ID and outreach potential board members.

10. Networking Host discussion occurred. Linda agreed to head efforts to reinstate the 30 min networking hour prior to events. She will work to engage members in helping out with this too.

ACTION: Linda will begin to enroll members to help out with the 30 min happy hour as Networking Hosts. Jesse will offer any support that she needs.

11. Advocacy: Steve attended the ASWB meeting and there were several new things discussed there: Tamatha was present there and NASW is going through a lot of changes, one of these changes is the state of Missouri and Alaska becoming one district for the purposed of NASW; ASWB is working to come up with common standards for licensure for all surrounding states; a new regulation that all LCSWs will need at least 3 hrs of cultural competency per year seems to be moving forward; laws re: the required reporting of clt firearms were reviewed.

12. The board agreed to send out the annual $100 donation to the Cancer Support Community in January.

ACTION: Al will write a check for $100 to CSC, Jesse will mail with a thank you note.
13. Strategic Planning review was tabled until next month due to time constraints.

Next meeting will be January 24th 2015 1:00 Al Barton’s Office.

